
WHAT'S UP WITH
LICENSING?

 WHAT IS LICENSING?

Licensing is the process by which a preschool or early learning environment
is "licensed" by the state. In Washington, the Department of Children Youth
and Families (DCYF) issues childcare licenses to early learning programs
once they meet certain criteria that the DCYF agrees makes a program safe
and high quality. These criteria or "standards" include building codes,
health and safety equipment and procedures, teacher qualifications & more.

WHY IS LICENSING IMPORTANT?

DCYF licenses more than 5,000 child care facilities in Washington. Licensed
child care facilities follow state licensing rules to make sure children are in
safe and healthy environments that support child development. Licensing
helps ensure children are cared for in safe and nurturing spaces and helps
families find high-quality care. Some caregivers do not need a license,
including programs that operate for 4 hours or less per day. Once a
program is licensed by the state, it's eligible for state funding and can
accept state subsidies, which helps the program be more financially
sustainable while also offering free tuition to families who are living within
220% of the Federal Poverty Level.

WHAT ABOUT OUTDOOR PRESCHOOLS?

Until 2017, outdoor preschools could not be licensed in Washington because
a majority of the standards referred to the building and were therefore
irrelevant to an outdoor program. Unlicensed childcare programs can still
operate in WA, but they can only run for a maximum of 4 hours. 

In 2017, Tiny Trees helped pass groundbreaking legislation that created the
Outdoor Preschool Licensing Pilot in Washington that created a pilot
program to develop new standards specifically for outdoor programs. As a
part of this program Tiny Trees became one of the first programs to license
an outdoor preschool in the US, and currently has 3 licensed classrooms.

WHAT'S NEXT FOR LICENSING OUTDOOR PRESCHOOLS?*

The Outdoor Preschool Licensing Pilot that began in 2017 has been wildly
successful! The pilot program ends in June 2021. The WA state Senate Bill
5151, passed in April 2021, makes this program permanent. The passage of
SB5151 makes the Outdoor Licensing Standards law, and allows for outdoor
preschools to be a permanent part of Washington's early learning system. 

Tiny Trees helped advocate for this bill, and thanks to its success, will apply
for licensure of a 6-hour program at Be'er Sheva Park, in addition to a
potential 8- or 10-hour program at another location, to open in September
2021.
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